[image: ]Atlantic Highlands Recreation Committee
Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – May 26, 2016
REGULAR MEETING
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER  6:30 pm

Chris McCarthy moved to call the meeting to order, seconded by Sandra Hoffmann

In Attendance:  Jacqui Hillman, Regina Hawley Keelen, Chris McCarthy, Sandra Hoffmann

CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES:
Regina reported that the Committee received thank you notes from the Mason Lodge and Henry Hudson for including them in the Garage Sale.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Regina Hawley Keelen made a motion to approve the Minutes from April 28, 2016 Regular Meeting, seconded by Chris McCarthy and approved by unanimous vote.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
No Public Comment

PROGRAM/EVENTS:

· Town Wide Garage Sale – Sandra reported that there were 107 people who participated in the Garage Sale.  Flags were delivered to all participants on Friday.  Committee members handed out maps and water from 8 to 11 with the help of the LEO’s.  Jacqui reported that she had gone to a few places and received very positive feedback.  There was discussion about adding a Fall sale.

· Summer Recreation – Jacqui reported that Ryan and Seth have spoken and Seth has offered to help out in any way needed.  The Committee will meet on June 6th to clean up and inventory the trailer.  June 6th will be the last day that applications will be accepted for Summer Counselors.  Interviews will be held the following week.  

· Summer Clinics - Regina reported that the Marine Science Camp will be using the Kayak beach and the Bayshore trail and will use the bathrooms under the Harbor Office.  Discussion followed regarding where campers would go in bad weather.  The Field Hockey clinic will be held this year at Henry Hudson.  The spring Field Hockey clinic is running now, with 14 girls.  Jacqui reported that the traveling Soccer team will use the fields at Henry Hudson this year.  Jacqui said she would contact Tony Sherlock.  All Committee Members were in favor of using the Hudson Field and of including Highlands in the Soccer program.  Tai Chi is going well.  Yoga will be starting in the next couple of weeks.  


NEW BUSINESS: 
Chris asked about the appointment of Claire Kozic to the Committee.  She feels that Claire was very helpful during Basketball season and was concerned that there didn’t seem to be an appointment in the works.  Discussion followed regarding Claire’s participation and/or lack of participation at other Recreation events.  Chris McCarthy left at this time 7:35 pm.  Discussion of Claire’s appointment continued.


OLD BUSINESS:  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jacqui reported that the May 15th Art in the Park went well.  She said the artwork was fantastic and they would like to consider adding a music element, maybe a guitar player to the next one and maybe bringing in some other forms of art.  Regina noted that someone is needed to run this year’s Basketball Program.  It was decided that Jacqui would reach out to Bobby Dougherty, Tim Hill and Laura Rounds.


ADJOURN: 
Sandra Hoffmann motioned to adjourn, Jacqui Hillmann seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, 7:55 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Secretary
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